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EWTD Negotiations

In the site of EPSU (European Public Services Union), Mrs Jencik and I, met the
GeneraL Secretary, Carola Fishbach, and Mathias Maucher, who is the Policy
staff officer for Health and Social Services.
The project of reviewing the European Working Time Directive comes from far
away.
The European Parliament resisted up to now to the pressure of some Member
States and, mostly, the representatives of employers, anyway several
tentatives have been done to bring changes.
The topics are known: opt-out, and inactive periods of work are the most
considered.
There has been a long series of meetings and the Employers representatives
regretted that ETUC (European Trade Union Confederation) didn’t want to
continue with the negotiations, because, still according to employers, the
derogations to the 48 hours/week and the on call time would be of benefit for
employees, as well as for the employers.
Under a certain point of view, the fact that negotiations failed is a positive fact:
we sustained the actual version of EWTD, but EPSU expects that the employer
associations will start again within a few months. Therefore we must be alert
and ready as the problems of opt-out and on-call work are also crucial for
hospital doctors.
We’ll keep in touch with EPSU and this is the occasion to discuss what decision
to take before the employers start again with their assaults.

The Employers’ document sustains that in the matter of a revision of the EWTD
by the EU Commission “the credibility of European Law needs to be restored”.
I sustain that the credibility of European Employers needs to be restored.

Two short documents concerning the failure of the negotiations have been sent
out by employers’ associations and ETUC:
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